St. Thomas à Becket

Minutes of the Baptism Steering Committee Meeting #2

 June 12, 2003 - 7:30p.m.

Present:
Johanna B. Marie-Linda B., Samia B., Marianne C., Katerina C., Fr. Tom D. Diane F., Deacon Stephen O., Heather P., Fr. Gilles S., Jana V.L. 

Opening Prayer: Fr. Tom

1. Reworking Of Baptism Schedule
The schedule has to be reworked for two reasons:

· Loss of Deacon Stephen as a baptismal minister 

Deacon Stephen will be ordained to the Priesthood on October 3 and will be transferred almost immediately to another parish

· Report of recruiting attempts for a new baptismal couple
Nathalie and John Bondyra are not on the teams’ list due to an overload of responsibilities and other involvements in the Parish.   Paul Allen and Monica Lambton will take their place starting November only; they will be team #4.  Team #3 will be the Chevrier’s. We hope for more couples; possibly interested couples were discussed for the near future, prospects could be: Neil Berezuik and Jennifer Iorio; Louis Rosa and spouse.  Other couples have been mentioned as well. 

· Review of updated schedule

2. Review of Baptismal Survey To Date

Color-coding is meant to highlight the correct answers according to the legend at the top of the report.  The Faith Survey is currently properly color-coded, however the Morality one will need a few corrections, but the numbers results are all accurate.  Fr. Tom remarked that some of the questions might need to be reworded for better conception and understanding by the people taking the survey.  Which calls for the need of a revamping of the survey itself.  For this purpose Phil Gilchrist, a parishioner and a psychology major student at Concordia, accepted with a lot of enthusiasm, to help with the task.  This survey is being built for information, interest, edification and a lot of prayer for the people who have given these answers.

3. Review of “Current Practices” Document

The purpose of the documents is to take a snap shot at what we are doing and bring modification or modifications to it where needed.  The document is basically made out of 3 parts plus a miscellaneous part: “Pre-Celebration”, “Celebration” and “Post-Celebration”. 

· Corrections to be made to document

The document was reviewed point by point and discussions around the table were noted.

Among these points are:

a. Repeat couples for baptism: A couple should attend anyway, not so much for the purpose of learning or not something new, rather because they could share their faith and experience with new couples (parents and godparents), as well as to prepare and have a sense of community celebration; and thus implementing the principles of stewardship in treating parishioners as partners and not as customers

b. Requirements of godparents: Fr. Gilles’ document in baptism file will be reviewed with Fr. Tom and copies made and sent to everyone of the team.  We will also check the requirements for witnesses.

c. Babies with parents: Parents will be told that the meeting is primarily for parents/adults, it is fine to bring the baby, but it is desirable to leave older siblings at home with sitter.

Other corrections were also made to the document, which will be edited according to agreed upon discussions.  It will be reviewed again, with the integration of Fr. Gilles’ documents, at our next meeting,   

4. Next meeting: Thursday, October 16, 2003 at 7:30 Cahill Hall.

5. Closing prayer

